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Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association London Ont.

Chapter (Since May 1979)  

Meeting Held at:Royal Canadian Legion Victoria Br.3317

                              311 Oakland Ave.519-455-2331

                               1200 noon third Monday of each month

President: TOM SONIER 519-453-2065

Vice Pres: 

 Secretary: CHARLIE WEIR 519-439-3024

Treasurer: NICK DIONNE    519-659-7587

Editor: Charlie Rath 519-850-0091

Telephone committee:MARILYN WADDELL 519-438-7475

Bowling President:Gerry McGrenere 519-472-7756

Newsletter for Nov.21  2016 Next meeting Jan.16 2017

PRESDENT’S REPORT;

Hi everyone,
I hope you are enjoying the lovely fall weather we are currently having. 
WINDSOR CHAPTER VISIT
We were happy to see our friends from Windsor come down for a visit at our October meeting. It is always good to talk old times and find out how everyone in Windsor is and hoping they are in good health. We are planning to visit Windsor in April of 2017.
CHRISTMAS DINNER AND DANCE

The London Pensioners Association Christmas Dinner and Dance will be held on Monday, December 19, 2016 on the second floor at the Victory Branch Legion. Tickets for the dinner and dance will be available for purchase at our November 21st meeting at a cost of $25.00 per person. Doors will open at 17:00 hours and Dinner will be served at 18:00 hours with dancing to follow. Those who cannot attend our November meeting and wish to attend the Christmas Dinner and Dance can obtain tickets from Tom Sonier (519 453 2065) or Nick Dionne (519 659 7587).

As usual this year we are having our "Secret Santa" gift exchange where each person brings a gift wrapped item not exceeding $15.00. Also we will be collecting non-perishable food items for the London Food Bank. I hope everyone can join us to celebrate the Christmas Season.

There will be no monthly meeting in December. The first meeting of 2017 is January 16th.

Thank you
Tom Sonier
President
SPECIAL NOTE:

Windsor pensioners xmas dinner Mon.Dec.5th 1.00pm Moose lodge

Single $15,00 douible  $30.oo

TREASURERS REPORT:

Here is the Treasurer Report for our November Meeting.

At our October meeting we had 45 members and guests join us for lunch. This included 9 of our fellow Windsor members. Dinner was paid for by Jeff Willsie, President of the Ontario Southland Railway. Our thanks go out to Jeff for his generosity. 

We currently have 44 members who have paid their yearly membership dues. Thank you to all those. Anyone who has not yet paid, it's never too late.

I refunded 3 members who had paid their yearly meal fees for the year account Jeff Willsie was treating us. We received $23.00 for the door prize. Wally Wolf and Bill Magone were the lucky winners of $25.00 each for their share of the door prize. Other expenses for the month were Legion for 45 meals, $540.00 There was no deposit this month. We currently have $311.00 on hand. Bank balance is $5504.14

Nick Dionne 
Treasurer=Bowling Group balance October 31/16 which is $4129.87.

Birthdays for November:

Norma Aitken.Don Austin.Al Barna,Jim Fletcher,Eugene Goneau

Bill Mahoney,Jerry Veale

Bowling Friends.  Marie Swallow

SICK REPORT;

Charlie Weir is now in Parkwood Hospital after surgery to to remove big toe ,Visitors welcome .

OBITUARIES;

Ken Lee Conductor passed away October 18 in Smiths Falls and George MacDonell Rail Traffic Controller /Yard Coordinator passed away November 8? in Cambridge.

BOWLING NEWS;
 It seems like we just got the year started yet there are only 5 weeks remaining in season 1.  The standings are tight and so top spot changes quickly.  Currently Dianne Johnson is in the lead with 44 points but only 16 points separate the 10 teams so there is no way to call a winner yet.  Let's just all get out there and have a great race to the end of the season.  We have a two week break over Christmas this year being the weeks of December 27th and January 3rd. Our Christmas "goodie" day will be December 20th. Very best wishes of the season to all of our bowlers and, to our past bowlers who may be shut in, our thoughts and prayers are with you.   
 

Top 4 Over Average Individual Scores since October 4th were: 
 

October 18 - George Renno -298 (+155),  Louise Bolton - 281 (+76), John Elliott 266 (+67),  Ted Savauge - 218 (+64)
 

October 25 - Jack Watson - 301(+101), Brenda Jeannette - 233 (+99), Ron Finch - 193 (+74), Karen Mazereeuw - 217 (+72)
 

November 01 - Dan Efford -266 (+68), Fred Warriner - 219 (+60), Ron Finch - 173 (+51), Ted Savauge - 209 (+49) 
 

November 08 - Chris Goraj - 259 (+87), Jack Watson - 262 (+59), Lou Collier - 153 (+55), Dave Clement - 176 (+44)
 

November 15 - Frank Barnes - 263 (+95), Fran Goraj - 213 (+57), Ted Savauge - 217 (+55), Fred Warriner - 218 (+55), Ron Finch - 183 (+55) 
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